


Dear Committee, 
 
I am writing to highly recommend Dr. Zhao, Lei for the representative of 
Young Leader Conference. Her exceptional skills and dedication to her work 
have made her an invaluable member of China display industry.  
 
Lei was born in 1985 and graduated with a Bachelor's degree from Nanjing 
University and a PhD from the Liquid Crystal Institute at Kent State University. 
Her academic achievements are a testament to her dedication and hard work. 
After graduation, she joined Apple as a Display and Optical Engineer and has 
since made significant contributions to Apple product line. 
 
While at Apple, Lei led the optical design of the first-generation iPad Pro, 
which generated over $100 billion in product sales. Her innovative approach 
and attention to detail led to the development of variable refresh rate 
technology, which has since been implemented in the MacBook, Apple Watch, 
and iPhone product lines. Her work has not only revolutionized the display 
industry but has also won the Best Display Award at the 2016 and 2018 SID 
Display Week, respectively. 
 
Lei's achievements have not gone unnoticed. She was selected for the 
national talent introduction plan, provincial talent introduction plan and the 
Ningbo Yongjiang Talent Introduction Project, further highlighting her 
exceptional talent and leadership qualities. In November 2022, she joined the 
Yongjiang Laboratory as a researcher at the Novel Display and Sensing 
Research Center, where she continues to make strides in her field. 
 
Lei's dedication, innovation, and leadership have made her an invaluable 
asset to China display industry. I am confident that she would excel as a 
young display leader and would bring her unique perspective and expertise to 
the table. 
 
I highly recommend Lei as representative of China Young Display Leaders, 
and am confident that she would make a significant contribution to the Young 
Leader Conference. Her skills and experience are unparalleled, and she 
would be an asset to any team or organization. 
 
Thank you for considering my recommendation. I am confident that Lei would 
be an excellent addition to the young display leader forum. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
 
Qun (Frank) Yan 
Director, SID Beijing Chapter 
Treasurer, SID 
Distinguished Professor, Fuzhou University 


